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March 1st 2017 
  
      First, I would like to thank all those who have volunteered to 
help in the ministry here at Glencoe to carry on the work in 
Godôs house of worship. We have come together with new 
leaders in forming a Bible Study, a new Sunday school class 
and the music department. 
     This month we started a new Sunday school class which will 
be led by Robert James and Sherrill Hilton. Along with Larry 
and Amy Ingram to help with music and sound system, these 
leaders will help us carry on the gospel of Jesus Christ here at 
Glencoe. 
     We are getting ready to share together these forty days of 
Lent and what it means during the rebirth of the church and our 
own personal lives. In studying lent I hope we can look inside of 
our hearts and recreate a heart of forgiveness, unity, and love 
for each other that will be pleasing to God.    
What does Lent mean? Lent is the forty-day period before 
Easter in which the Church prepares to celebrate the central 
event of the Christian faith: the crucifixion and resurrection of 
Jesus Christ.  It begins forty-six days before Easter, because 
the six Sundays in Lent are not counted as fast days of Lent, 
since every Sunday is a ñlittleò Easter. 
     Why forty days?  Lent is modeled after the forty-day fasts of 
Moses on Mount Sinai (Exodus 24:18), of Elijah (I Kings 19:8), 
and of Christ in the wilderness after his baptism (Mark 1:13). 
Lent gives the Christian the opportunity to confront once again 
the mystery of salvation wrought by Jesusô death and 
resurrection and to go deeper into the meaning of this mystery 
     Three traditional disciplines for these forty days:  First we 
practice having more time during Lent:  in prayer, fasting, and 
almsgiving (giving to the poor).  If you have never tried the habit 
of setting aside a specific time for prayer and Bible reading 
each day this would be the time. 
 
 
        

 
The second discipline is fasting.  Fasting from food creates 
in us a greater openness to Godôs Spirit and    deepens our 
compassion for those forced to go without food. We get in 
touch with our deeper hunger and thirst for God. In addition 
to fasting, some people put aside what they would have 
spent on a meal to give to the poor, which brings us to the 
third discipline.  Almsgiving to the poor and meeting their 
needs helps to shape us in the image of Christ, who came 
ñnot to be served, but to serve.ò One special opportunity for 
United Methodists is to give to the One Great Hour of 
Sharing. If you have never adopted this in your household 
this would be the time to create this habit.  How to begin:  
A subject may be kept in a Lenten coin box, encourage 
members of the family to make a daily offering in 
conjunction with their table grace or Lenten devotional. 
Then at the end of Lent they bring their alms to the church. 
These Lenten disciplines are some of the means of grace 
by which God works to sanctify us, making us more Christ-
like. 
  
Rev. Selena Scott 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

  

 

 

Each Sunday - 10 am Sunday school we have classes for Elementary through college 
age students. Please come to our YOUTH events and bring a friend. 

 

Youth  

News  

"Each of you should give what you have decided in your heart to give, not 
reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver." 
2 Corinthians 9:7 NIV  

Giving Opportunities 
 

¶ Donate to the RIF program for the 2016/2017 school year 
 

¶ Collect Campbell Soup labels and Boxtops for Education.  
 

¶ Food Drive. Please remember to buy non-perishable food for the 
needy when you do your grocery shopping.  Food collection will be in 
the Cheerful Giving Corner of the church. The next collection will be 
delivered in the spring.  

 
¶ Michele Frederick is collecting 100 winter care packages to distribute 

in Guilford and Rockingham counties to the homeless that are found; 
the women's shelter; and the soup kitchen in Reidsville. She needs 
many more blankets, gloves, toboggans, water bottles, reusable bags 
and more nonperishables.  To find out more information or to help 
Michele collect these items please contact her 
at Fred062394mf@gmail.com or 336.392.4271 
 

¶ The change jars for Tabitha Ministry & Malachi Boyôs Home are on the 
table in the Cheerful Giving Corner.  Donations received will be 
presented to these local charities on Motherôs Day and Fatherôs Day. 

Cheerful 
Giving  

United Methodist Men  

The next United Methodist Men  
meeting has not been scheduled.  

 

United Methodist Women  

 

The UMW will meet Monday, March 13th at 7:00 p.m. 
 All Ladies of the church are welcome. 

 

 

mailto:Fred062394mf@gmail.com
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S.A.M.õs CLUB 

 

Date:  March 13
th

 at 11:30 a .m.  

Meatloaf  

Mashed Potatoes  

Green Beans  

 

 

Activity:  to be announced.  

 
 
 

Senior Adult Ministries 

 

 

RIF /Reading Buddy 
There is no additional information this month.  
Volunteers are still needed.            Marie 

If you would like to be 
a reading buddy with 
students at Bethany 
Elementary, 

Please contact: 
Marie Dixon at 
336-613-6574 

  

 
Reading  Is  

 

Fundamental  

1 Corinthians 13: 4 -7   

Love is patient, love is kind.  It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud.  It is not rude, it is not 
self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs.  Love does not delight in evil but 
rejoices with the truth.  It always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres. 
 

 

Upcoming: 
VBS July 16-20th 

To volunteer  
Contact: Kathy Werz 

 

Church Clean up 

Saturday, 

March 11th, 2017 

All are welcome. 

 

 

Mark 9:36 -37    He took a little child and 

had him stand among them.  Taking him 

in his arms, he said to them, òWhoever 

welcomes one of these little children in 

my name welcomes me; an d whoever 

welcomes me does not welcome me but 

the one who sent me.ó 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                    Visit us: 

¶ Sunday Worship Service  
at 9:00 or 11:00 a.m. 

¶ Sunday School at 10:00 a.m.  

¶ www.glencoeumc.org  

¶ Facebook ñGlencoe UMCò 
 

Childrenõs Church 

 

9 AM Judy  Rice  has completed the 

volunteer schedule .  Please see her 

for assignments.      

11 AM  Kathy Werz  

 

 

 

To Reserve the Fellowship Hall:  

Please contact Sherrill Hilton at 336-342-2076. 

                  Greeters: 
 

 

¶   9 AM     *Kathy Werz-TBA 
 
 
 

¶ 11 AM    *Kathy Werz-TBA   
 

 
 

 
Mark your Calendar 
 
3-11   8:00 A.M.  Clean Up Day  
3-13 11:30 A.M.  SAMS Club 
 
July 16 - 20th-VBS 6:00-8:30 P.M. 
                        Spread the Word   
 
Wednesday (each) @ 6:30 P.M. - Choir 
practice-everyone is welcome. If you play an 
instrument or like to sing, come and join us. 
 

*for items to be addressed during 
Administrative Council must be on the 
agenda prior to meeting, contact Robert 
James to add items.  

 

July 16 - 20th 

Mark Your Calendars 
& Spread the Word – 

VBS Maker Fun Factory is 

coming to Glencoe each night from 6 - 
8:30 pm. If you would like to volunteer, 

please contact Kathy Werz. 

http://www.glencoeumc.org/


 
 
 
 

Pleas e Remember in Your Prayers  
 

(Long-term requests & military personnel listed in the newsletter) The family of 

Gilmer Underwood; Amy McManus & her family; Jason Messer & his family; 

Ryan’s Grandmother, Mary McCollum; the child attacked by the pit bull & 

family; Robin Baker; Griffin Barlowe; Carolyn & Curtis Basham; Sarah Brame; Jo 

Ellen Davenport; Davis Dixon; Cheryl Doolittle; Rhett Dowripple; Lars Edeen Jr. ; 

Angie Fogelman Elison; Wayne Ellington; Mrs. Fisher; Nathan Freas; Robert 

Friddle; Della Golden; Val Hall; Colleen Harris; Donna Jenderny; Robert “Pop” 

Jeffries’ family; Donnie Jones; Vicki Jones; Ophelia Kitchen; Renae Knight; 

Shirley Knight; Dean & Garrett Lafferty;  Benita Lawrence; Tommy Mitchell; 

Tammy Neal; Mary Newton; Thomas Nichols; Kay Nobles; Fay & George Orton; 

Barbara & Elwin Payne; Clif & Julie Sanders; Jolene Schuessler; Miranda Swift; 

Tom Tillman; John Tucker; William Tuttle; Donnell Walker; Laula Walker; Ray 

Wiederhold; Glencoe UMC & its ministries; the family of Jack Caudill & the 

family of Marie Smothers.      

 
Prayer Requests from the Soup Kitchen: 

Ophelia Brown, Charles Finch, Ramona McCurdy, Eric Wright 

Pray for those in need of long term Care 
Barbara Baker, Jax Bunton, Diana-our compassion Child, 
Lars Edeen Sr., Wade Euliss, Joan Ginglesperger, Laula 
Walker, Donnie Lee Jones, Greg Jones, Billy & Dot 
Moricle, Peggy Witty. 
 
 

Those in Military Service 
Daniel Boerner, 
Daniel Miller, 

Aaron Mowrer, 
Katie Pace, 

Jordan Puckett, 
Jess Thomas. 

Bible Trivia:   

¶ What prophet walked around naked for 3 years?  

¶ Whose entrancing dance proved fatal for  

John the Baptist?  

¶ Who laughed at Nehemiahõs plans to  

re -build Jerusalem?  

¶ Who laughed when she  heard she would  

bear a son in her old age?  

February Questions/Answers  

What two apostles were met by a priest of Zeus, who tried to offer sacrifices to them? Paul & Barnabas (Acts 14:13) 
According to the Epistle to the Hebrews, what Old Testament Priest Is Jesus like? Melchizedek (Hebrews 5:6) 
What high priest ordered his men to slap Paul, which caused Paul to call him a ñwhitewashed wallò? Ananias (Acts 23:3) 

¶ What New Testament epistle tells Christians that they are all priests? (1 Peter 2:9) 

 

 
 

 

We want the most current 
information for our prayer lists.  
If you have any updates or 
changes that need to be made 
regarding people on the prayer 
lists, please send info via email 
to:  
     knight224@bellsouth.net.   
This will allow the most current 
information to be disseminated.  

mailto:knight224@bellsouth.net


Social Media 
Facebook: We sure do have a lot of wonderful things happening here at Glencoe UMC! One great way to spread the word about all 
we are doing is through our Glencoe UMC facebook page. Take the time each day to view, like and share Glencoeõs Facebook 
posts and events. View and share pictures of Glencoe activities you attend so others can see them. Learn about and share good 
news like weddings and births. It's all up to YOU! Contact an administrator if would like to share something on Glencoeõs Facebook 
page. 
 
E-mail: Each week e-mails are sent out to keep everybody informed.  They may be a Prayer Request or a reminder of what is 
happening at Glencoe UMC.  A Glencoe Update is sent out with all the current events as needed. There may also be an occasional 
e-mail about an urgent prayer request. Don't miss out on all the current news at Glencoe UMC!  Let Lori Perri (tlp306@msn.com) 
know if you would like to be added to the Glencoe e-mail list. 
 
Website: Glencoe also has a fantastic website page (www.glencoeumc.org) where you can check out what is happening at 
Glencoe, view the current newsletter and calendar, and where others can look to see if Glencoe UMC is a place they would like to 
come and check out.  
 

¶ Email (Glencoe Update and/or Prayer Requests): 
Rev. Selena Scott (selenascott@twc.com) or  
Lori Perri (tlp306@msn.com)  

¶ Glencoe website (www.glencoeumc.org):  
Keith Perri, administrator (perrikwp@hotmail.com.)  

¶ Facebook (Glencoe UMC): Lori Perri and Kathy Werz, administrators  

¶ ñIn the Loopò Newsletter: Anita Knight, editor (knight224@bellsouth.net) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Soup 

Kitchen  
 

March Schedule: 
 

Laurie Harris Team 

òMake a joyful noise unto the Lord, all ye lands. 
Serve the Lord with Gladness, come before his 
presence with singing.ó (Psalms 100:1&2) 

 

If you have always wanted to sing in the choir or if the idea has 

just occurred to you; please come and join us in the choir.  If you 

play an instrument, whether you are a novice or an expert, please 

come and join us to make music for our Lord. 
 

 

  

 

¶ Email (Glencoe Update and/or Prayer Requests): 
Rev. Selena Scott (selenascott@twc.com) or  
Lori Perri (tlp306@msn.com)  
Anita Knight (knight224@bellsouth.net) 

¶ Glencoe website (www.glencoeumc.org):  
Keith Perri, webmaster (webmaster@glencoeumc.org)  

¶ Facebook (Glencoe UMC): Lori Perri and Kathy Werz, administrators  
ñIn the Loopò Newsletter: Anita Knight, editor (knight224@bellsouth.net) 
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Anniversaries  
 

 3 Diane and Brandon Cannon 
11 Linda and Carl Hawk 
17 Debbie and Mark Moore 
24 Kellye & Kenny Taylor 
31 Melanie & Nathan Triche 

 

  

Glencoe United Methodist Church 
601 Glencoe Church Loop 

Summerfield NC 278358 
 
 

           BIRTHDAYS 
 

      
 

 

 

 

 1    Bill Doolittle  

 2    Latina Dixon  

 2    Clint Walker  

 4    Pam Reaver  

 5    Bob Ballew  

 5    Charles Rice  

 6    Taylor Witty  

 7    Willa Wilson  

 8    Ann Moore  

 8    Herman Hilton  

11   Larry Ingram  

15   Randall N. Cox, Sr.  

18   Steve Peterson  

18   Ron Reaver  

19   John Pruitt  

20   Zoey Mullins  

21   George Osborne  

26   Sam Witty  

26   Sarah McKinney  

28   Hudson James  

30   Clara Moore (2016)  

31   Robert Witty  

 

 


